
NOTICE OF PUBLIC OPEN HOUSE MEETING 

 

GRAVOIS ROAD – NORTHWEST SCHOOL 

IMPROVEMENT PROJECT 

PROJECT NUMBER:  STP-5434 (607) 

 

 

Notice is hereby given to all interested persons that a public open house meeting will be held to view the 

proposed improvements on Gravois – Northwest School Road.  The public open house will be held at the 

Northwest Valley Middle School – 4300 Gravois Rd, House Springs, MO 63051 on Tuesday September 27th, 

2022, from 4:00 PM to 6:00 PM.   

 

Access is available for individuals requiring personal assistance. The purpose of this open house meeting is to 

introduce the new roadway and pedestrian improvements.   

 

Written statements will be received and made part of the public meeting record if received within ten days after 

the date of the hearing. The presently contemplated improvements are as follows:  

 

Currently, Gravois Road is a two-lane road that consists of two twelve-foot lanes and 5-foot shoulders with no 

sidewalks. Within a 5-year window (2013-2017) there have been 30 accidents within the school project limits, 

with the majority of crashes being rear-end crashes, with low light conditions. After identifying the cluster of 

crashes within the project limits, it has been noted that the average 85th percentile speed through the school 

zone has been 43 MPH where the posted speed limit is 35 MPH. The proposed plan for this section of Gravois 

Road is to decrease the lane widths from 12' to 11’ and add a Two Way Left Turn Lane (TWLTL) through the 

project limits for motorists turning into the neighboring subdivisions and two schools. The new roadway will 

incorporate adding in an 8' shared use path on the East side of the roadway that incorporates street scape 

lighting throughout the project. The shared use path will provide direct connectivity from the two school 

campuses, the adjacent bus garage, the neighboring subdivisions and church. With the addition of shared use 

path, one set of Pedestrian Push Button Actuators will be incorporated on the North end of the Project Limits 

where pedestrians can cross Gravois Road. 5' Sidewalks will also be added adjacent to the Northwest Valley 

Middle School providing inner-connectivity to the shared use path. LED Pedestrian Lighting will 

be added along the south side of the Shared Use path providing lighting for the pedestrians and the traveling 

motorists. The LED Light fixtures will be approx. 17' tall with a single overhead LED.  The addition of closed 

drainage will keep all water within County Right of Way and will be discharged appropriately. The addition of 

curb and gutter, new striping, new signage will also be included within the project. Since this project is also 

focused on preservative treatments, the proposed project will have transitional cold milling, and will utilize a 

3/4" Ultra-thin bonded Nova-Chip pavement to preserve the existing pavement to prevent further deterioration.   

 

Tentative schedules for right of way acquisition and construction can be discussed at the hearing.  

 

“Please be Advised: Members of the County Council May 

Be in Attendance at this Meeting” 

 

If you require personal assistance at the public meeting, please notify the Jefferson County Department of 

Public Works by September 26th, 2022 at 636-797-5340 so that arrangements for services can be made. 


